HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

April 21, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers at 101 Emmons St. Members present were Gary Casady, Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, and Beverly Daws.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, and Water Clerk I Deb Larson.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: March 2015 meeting minutes, March 2015 financial report, and bills. Gary Casady seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Approving Balancing Change Order #1 for 2014 Water Main Replacement Project:
Carl Ransford told the board this was the final amount for the project. Gary Casady asked if the project was completed. Carl Ransford said the project was completed and that Ricklefs had come back and fixed Emmons Street where the concrete had cracked and broke.
Gary Casady made a motion to past Resolution 8-15 Approving Balancing Change Order #1 for 2014 Water Main Replacement Project. Robert Hembera seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws,
NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: NONE

Resolution 8-15 Approved
Consider Resolution for Leak Detection Equipment:
64 Second and Subsurface both demo their leak detection equipment for the water department staff and board member. Robert Hembera was present when the two companies did their demonstrations. He was impressed with the SeCorr Company. Carl Ransford said that the Subsurface doesn’t correspond with the I-pads but he was impressed with the Subsurface (SeCorr 08) system too. 
Robert Hembera made a motion to pass Resolution 9-15 Authorizing the Purchase of a Leak Correlator. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws,

NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: NONE

Resolution 9-15 Approved.
Consider Resolution for US Cellular New Antenna Equipment.
Carl Ransford explained that in our contract US Cellular must get our permission to change equipment. They just want to put on new antennas but they won’t be making any new holes in the tower.
Beverly Daws made the motion to pass Resolution 10-15 Approving USCellular Site Plan to Install New Antenna Equipment on the Boyson Rd Water Tower. Gary Casady seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Robert Hembera, Patrick White, Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws,

NAYS: NONE

ABSENT: NONE

Resolution 10-15 Approved
Superintendent Report:

Carl Ransford told the board that our guys helped the Parks Department put a water line in for the new (band) pavilion at Guthridge Park. Price Industrial bored the line for free.
Carl Ranford said that he has met with sales persons trying to find a replacement for the Datamatic valve for shutting off customers. The board members wanted to know if we had any left and how many were in the system. Carl Ransford told them we still had a couple on the shelf we could use for repair and that there were about 25 in the system. The prices were about the same and we don’t have to replace all of the valves right now.
Carl Ransford explained that we were going to do the blue bucket again starting April 16, 2015. Robert Hembera asked what they were. Carl Ransford said that the buckets are for people to water their own lawn without being charged for sewer. He also explained what was in the bucket.
Carl Ransford said they have completed the site plan review for 1195 Hawkeye Dr. for Advanced Custom Counters.
Gary Casady moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 pm. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion carried.
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                                         Chairperson, Patrick White
ATTEST:
__________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
